ECHO in HYC Club Racing
For the past few years we have used HPH (personal performance) handicaps for Cruisers in club racing. This will change in the 2014 season, for a few reasons ….

We have switched to using the Sailwave results program which has the ability to automatically calculate revised hcaps after each race.

Secondly, John Faller, who routinely calculated HPH handicaps based on race results, has resigned from this function to pursue some extensive cruising.

For Cruisers we will replace the term “HPH” with the term “ECHO”.

For One Designs we will continue to use the term “HCaps”

Please note that a boat’s ECHO value depends on the fleet that it competes in and the program used to calculate their ECHO handicap.
So, a boat can and will have different ECHO values in local Club Racing and in Open Events.

It is required to have an ECHO Certificate to compete in Open Events. This is a licensing requirement by the ISA for such events.
Starting Handicaps in 2014

For boats which have a club racing history in 2013 we will use their ‘end season’ TCFs for the first race in 2014. The handicaps will subsequently be automatically revised after each race.

